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FISCAL NOTE, 80TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

April 11, 2007

TO: Honorable Mike Krusee, Chair, House Committee on Transportation 

FROM: John S. O'Brien, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB3258 by Corte, Frank (Relating to fees, adjustments, corrections, and repairs in 
connection with a vehicle inspection.), As Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Transportation Code relating to fees, adjustments, corrections, and repairs in 
connection with a vehicle inspection.

The bill would amend the Transportation Code, Section 548 which states that vehicle inspection 
stations are entitled to provide motorists with repair estimates if their vehicle fails the Texas 
compulsory safety inspection or emissions test. The bill states that motorists must approve repairs in 
advance. The bill states that an inspection station may collect the inspection fee at the time of the 
original inspection, regardless of whether an inspection certificate is issued at that time. The bill would 
take effect September 1, 2007.

The Department of Public Safety anticipates no significant fiscal impact to the agency. 

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.
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